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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13 NOVEMBER, 2013
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans

1.
PRESENT::  Tim Abrahams, Anna Aitchison (new member), Irene Austin, Mike Bennett, Louise Chick, David Dickson,  Sue Fakes, Maureen Huckle, Sean Keating, Katharine Mears, Eleanor Radford, Jackie Seaton, Mir Shafi (new member), Karla Siswick, Peter Smith,  (Secretary), Louise Strange (Chair), Roseanne Wilkinson, Penny Williams .
Apologies for Absence:  Debbie Maya.
2.      
FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:

· Penny reported that, as agreed at meetings, we have donated £1,000 over the past year to AIUK.
· Penny was still looking for volunteers to rattle tins at the market stall and street 
collection on November 23rd. [The collection was very successful. It raised
            £424.97, as against £408 in November 2012. Thanks as always to Penny for                              

            organising the event and to all stallholders and collectors who took part.]

3.      
CAMPAIGNS:

CASA: Peter had 4 actions for Mexico:
· We write in concern for the safety of Malú García Andrade after threats to her and her children. Malú is part of the organisation Nuestra Hijas de Regreso a Casa (Our Daughters Return Home) founded in 2001 after a series of abductions and murders of women in Ciudad Juarez. She is targeted, Amnesty believes, because of her work as a human rights defender. We ask for her protection to be strengthened, rather than, as is happening, reduced.
· Leader of Organización de los Pueblos Indigenas Zapotecos (Organisation of Indigenous Zapotec People) Juan Sosa Maldonado was shot at by unidentified men on a motorcycle, while driving his children to school on October 16. We ask for his immediate protection and an investigation.
· Brenda Rangel and her family are seeking truth and justice for her brother Hector, who was abducted on 10 November 2009 and has not been seen since.
Brenda was intimidated by 30 heavily armed police who turned up outside her house on November 1 and demanded entry without a warrant. We ask the state authorities to investigate this police operation and make sure the family comes to no harm.
· Tobias Alonso Sanchez  and Yosiveth Nava Herrera are residents of the Colonia Unión Civica Democrática de Barrios Colonias y Communidades
(Democratic Civic Union of Neighbourhoods and Communities Neighbourhood.) Two armed men recently threatened them. The community has opposed the municipality's plans to develop disputed land and there have been intimidations and killings because of this over the past decade. We ask for protection against and investigation of these threats.

Monthly Actions: November: Louise (Chick) introduced 2 monthly actions relevant to her campaign interests.
Zimbabwe: The national elections held on July 31 passed off largely peacefully. On 28 November Amnesty launches a report to mark 100 days since the formation of the new government and believes this is a good time to gather messages of support for human rights defenders there. AIUK suggests we design a poster with such messages. Louise had produced a poster of the Zimbabwean flag in muted colours so that we could write messages over it.
European Union: We write to our MEPs Vicky Ford and Richard Howitt urging them to support and strengthen a directive which the EU is considering and which will require all large EU companies to provide non-financial info in their annual reports including info on the human rights, social and environmental impacts and risks of their activities throughout their supply chain.
Death Penalty: Roseanne had 2 actions:
Saudi Arabia: We write to the Saudi Arabian authorities regarding concern for Mabruk bin Ali al-Sai’ari who has been sentenced to death in Najran Province after what Amnesty International considers to be unfair trials. We urge for a halt to his execution and for commutation of all death sentences, as well as for investigation into allegations of torture against Mabruk bin Ali al-Sai’ari.
 
Gaza: We write to the Hamas administration in Gaza regarding the cases of Hani Abu Alian, who has been executed, and two other men known as “A.Z.G.” and “F.A.”, who have been sentenced to death. The execution of Hani Abu Alian took place despite an unfair trial; there are allegations he was tortured to “confess”, and he was under 18 at the time of one of his alleged crimes. We called for investigations into allegations of torture against Hani Abu Alian and F.A. We also urged the authorities to halt the executions of A.Z.G and F.A. and to impose a moratorium on executions. 

Campaign details: 
Thanks to the generosity of Group members, 54 pairs of socks have been dispatched to our adopted 'individual at risk' Fray Tomás González for his migrants' shelter in Mexico, where they are welcome for migrant feet much blistered by much walking! 
Katharine has had a very supportive response from St Albans MP Anne Main to her letter about Afghan Women's Rights; Anne also replied to a number of signatories of the letter.
4.     STALL IN THE ABBEY NOVEMBER 25-26

Arrangements for this were in place, with the stall scheduled to be manned from 10 am-4 pm on the Friday and 10-3 pm on the Saturday. [The amount of interest we got was perhaps disappointing as far as the signing of petitions and letters went. We were situated just out of the main bustle of activity in the Abbey. All awareness-raising is valuable but if we were to do this again we'd have to do more publicity well in advance. The Charity card stall has a figure of Santa outside the cathedral entrance which one can't miss! Something like that would be good. Thanks to all who took part! Please pool any ideas you have for a future stall.

5.     ANNUAL EVENT WITH THE UNIVERSITY OF HERTS LAW SCHOOL:

Irene, who in the past has organised this event, reported that the University felt that it already had a number of lectures scheduled about the time we usually have our event and that this year it has too much on and would prefer to leave it. It would be glad to publicize any events we arrange and will send us details of their events. Could we do something else for refugees in 2014? In Refugee Week (June 16-22)? Irene invites ideas. Could we find a venue to invite Actors for Human Rights to come again? In the Abbey Crypt? The Merchant Tea and Coffee Company?  The Maltings Arts Theatre?  The St Albans Campus of Oaklands College?             
6.     AIUK NATIONAL CONFERENCE AND AGM 2014
This will be held in Edinburgh on 12-13 April 2014 and one can already book for it. Penny reminded us that the Group sets apart £200 towards the expenses involved in going to the Conference. If more than one Group member wants to go the £200 is divided between them. There are concessionary rates for certain categories of attendees but these concessionary places can be taken quickly, so if you qualify it's good to get in early. See www.amnesty.org.uk/agm. 
7.      AMNESTY MERCHANDISE

Our total Group order came well over the £75 threshold, after which a group qualifies for a 20% discount and free postage, and the order has been placed

8.     NEXT MEETING:

Wednesday December 11, 8 pm at the Friends' Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans, AL1 3UD. You're invited to bring some Christmas food and non-alcoholic drinks for a social conversation after a shortened meeting.                                                                                                                                 
